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Photo: Hop Pickers at the H. W. Pruyn Farm (later owned by Otto Joss), Orwell Road, Town of Sandy Creek, 1890s. Original print belonged to Kathryn (Hamer) Widrig. The photo was taken by Northern Survey Company of Albany, N. Y. 

Hop growing was once an important part of farming along the Orwell and Ridge Roads, with local pickers doing the harvesting in the late summer. Trained to climb tall hop poles, the vines would be cut down when the light green blossoms were at the proper stage. Dropping the poles and vine-cutting were the men’s tasks, while the women stripped the blossoms from the vines, packing them into seven-bushel boxes. A good picker could fill three or four boxes a day, making thirty-five cents a box. The fragrant, fragile hops were then dried in special kilns or hop houses. After being dried and baled the hops were sold to Syracuse brewing companies. Many young people of the late 1890s earned their first real money from hop picking. (MKP Yesterdays’ Album)

Picture identifies people from left to right: Gladdie (Mead) Robbins, Nettie (Mead) Lounsbury, Mary “Jim” Doneburg, person behind her is unidentified, Lillie Doneburg, Maude (Sprague) Upton, Nellie Crandall, Mrs. Port Corse, Emma Stevens, Sarah (Crandall) Remington, Howard Pruyn, Herb Carpenter, Irving Crandall, Charlie Wart, Clayton Crandall, John Crandall, Newton Lounsbury, Blanche (Pruyn) Hedger, Mina (Cross) Waggoner, Newt Stowell, Mabel (Pruyn) Hamer, Lydia Chase, Mrs. Sam Brown, Rose (Crandall) Whitford, Sam Brown, Minnie (Carey) Sanderson, Edith Doneburg and Mandy Wills. 

We are looking for information and photos on Sunoco Garage and John Deere Machinery owned by Hobert Lester in the 1940s (where Ontario Tire, now Bargy's 4 Season's Tire and Auto was located) for the Sandy Creek Village book which is now being researched.
Sandy Creek History Center staff is finalizing the display for the 150th Oswego County Fair at Sandy Creek in Heritage Hall. The fair runs from Thursday, June 28 to Wednesday, July 4th and we will have the “new” Noyes Cemetery book for sale as well as the many other books documenting our history. (Sandy Pond Memories I & II, World War I & II, Lacona, 125 years of History, Abandoned Cemetery books, etc.) 

Also, to document the 150th Sandy Creek, Richland, Orwell & Boylston Agricultural Society Fair the History Center has printed a “pictorial souvenir” of the Fair with many of the photos from the archives including the photos donated by Ila Henderson. 

I will be in my office on Fridays from 9am to 4pm. I will be at the Sandy Creek/Lacona booth at the fair all week. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com
This is the time of year when genealogists travel to other areas to do research. I encourage visitors to call ahead, get an appointment, and bring all pertinent research materials. Many libraries and historical societies are operated by volunteers and hours may be limited for research. 
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